ROCKY MOUNTAIN DEPRESSIION GLASS SOCIETY MINUTES
JUNE 20, 2017

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 7:03 BY PRESIDENT LOIS GOULD.
Very few members were in attendance.
Guests: Audrey, Bill and Jenny (John Feltes)

Minutes of May meeting were approved as printed. They were distributed by email
and are on the RMDGS website.

No Correspondence. Seretary Marj was not present.

Treasurer JoEllen reported very little financial activity for the club. Balance was
reported as Checking: $10,837.58; Savings: $10,564.27.

Vice-President Sue reported that all programs and refreshment slots were filled
except refreshments for the July Meeting. Lois who has the program agreed to bring
refreshments also. Judy volunteered to bring drinks .

Librarian Judy reported that she and Ron were putting out 3 boxes of the books.
There are a few books which are quite overdue and we will be sending emails to
those as reminder to return asap.

Elections: Lois, Marj and JoEllen all have agreed to stay for another year in their
current positions. This leaves the VP position vacant. Sue will not be renewing. She
will be moving out of state soon. Roberta has offered to take the position if not filled
by another member. If you want to run for any position - be sure to be at the July
meeting. Elections will be held.

A discussion ensued regarding participation in the fall show organized by Jody.
The club members have been offered a booth. JoEllen read an email from Tom
Cotter regarding the need to sign a contract by July 1.

John moved that the club participate and subsidize the rent of $300 by contributing
$200. Those participating would then share in providing the remaining $100.
Motion was seconded by Ken and passed.

Lois and JoEllen volunteered to Chair the group who will participate and in August
will make arrangements for work schedules, division of tables and other necessary
appointments. JoEllen volunteered to do the taxes and financial work.

We feel we have plenty of merchandise since we have heard from John, Lois, Jo
Ellen, Tom, Keith, and Helga and assume that some of our CS members will want to
participate.



All arrangements must be set up in August since both JoEllen and Lois will be out of
town much of September.

We will be advertising the club through signs at our tables and brochures/flyers will
go to each person who comes through the booth or purchases an item(s).

The primary purpose of sponsoring the booth is to promote club attendance which
has “dwindled” down in the last few months.

Our main program was presented by John who is, among other things, a collector of
dolls. John showed various dolls from his collection which was influenced by his
grandmother’s interest. He included a lot of history in presentation.

Mrs. Beasely proved to be the hit for most of us along with Nancy Ann storybook
dolls which really didn’t have a story book to go with them.

Wonderful refreshments were served by Ken and Marti Grubenhoff highlighted by
home-baked bakalava and brownies.

After our refreshments Harold Keller presented a mini-program on a little known
pattern of Roulette by Anchor Hocking. He and Carole had had it on display in their
home and were about to pack it away for a while. It was a beautiful green pattern
made in a few pieces.

Door prize was won by John Feltes.



